Report with school pictures in 2022-2023

Dear Benefactors,

We are overjoyed to great for you. If we managed to conclude our academic year 2022/2023 it is thanks to your great collaboration without border. Please, allow us to tell you sincerely that you are golden Sponsors. Yes, your generosity is like a real treasure for our students. It is difficult to get words which could help us to explain the noble work that you are doing for our little brothers and sisters in Haiti, especially in Jérémie, at Saint Jean Bosco Institution.

God knows more; your largesse gives us strength to go long way. We join with all parents and students of the school to thank you from the bottom of our hearts. Every year we miss words to qualify your appurtenances about your love, your dedication and hard work for the wellbeing of our school and children.

Those parents on the picture below are over the moon to clack their hands to tell you: "love". They are very happy to thank you for all services that their children receive from you.



We can say loudly and clearly, you are angels who surround our establishment. Because political problems in our country could discourage you from helping



children, but despite the odds, your supports give us, confidence and strength. Your inestimable financial aids helps us to buy all student books,



pens, note books, pencils and school bags.









Those school materials and distribution are the obvious proof of your contribution allowed us to provide to our students. Really our students were overjoyed to receive their school supplies. They promised to work better and they did.





Without your support, we could not feed our 284 school children every day, because in Haitian stores and markets, every day product prices increase and often, we do not know what to do to negotiate prices. But by the grace of God and your financial support, we finally move on. Look how our students are happy in receiving their lunch!









Our children are passing their exam at

our school.

The Staff of the School congratulates you and thanks you for what our school is now. Let us tell you, after grade 9, we don't continue to High because no more

class available. Our children who want to continue to study go to other schools in Jérémie town. Schools which welcome our graduated students are always happy to register them because our students have good foundation in education, they said. We are truly proud of them.

Obviously it is to your great vision and your great collaboration that push us to prepare our children for the whole world. We are proud of you, dear Benefactors. God does not fail to reward you for all that you are doing for our children. Haiti thanks you very much for hard work.



Our children's parents are truly grateful. They never stop thanking you for goods you doing for the advancement of their children in education. For them, "thank you" is a small word, but a significant one. They cannot find a new one more significant that could help them expressing their joy, their happiness to you. Simply a "thank you"

that comes from the depths of their heart that they offer you while they continue to pray to God for your protection and provide many blessings to you and to your families.



We managed to put ramps at the level of stairs to prevent our younger children to falling. Because several times there were a few that felt down and were injured.





On May 28, 2023 we had fifteen children in our establishment who received the first communion at Saint Louis parish church. They were joyful to become one body and one flesh with Jesus in their heart.



There was a magnitude 5.5 earthquake that shook the South region of Haiti on June 2023 especially in Jérémie. That caused damages. Several people died and many houses damaged. It made the percentage of misery increases more and more in the region.

Our Institution in general appreciates you very much, our students love you infinitely and embrace you, our teachers are proud of you and we who work at administration level offer you a well-deserved thank you.

Really, dear Benefactors, with blessing of God and your financial support, our children have changed a lot. They work better, they stay at school continuously. We can testify if one or two students are absent at school, it is just because they are sick. Yes, they progress physically, morally and spiritually. That is true; the Holy Spirit, acts in their soul and in their bodies.

all good and beautiful colors to express our joy and happiness. May God bless you and protect you all.
Please receive our most distinguished thanks. God loves you!

Louis Jean Antoine

Otile Jean

In the end children and we are profoundly grateful to you. We want to send you